Mary and Eva:

Today’s article was prepared by Maria Huang, MD and with editorial formatting by Sam Zinner.

Today’s article comes from the February 25, 2007 edition of The New York Times entitled “Governors Worry Over Money for Child Health Program”.

Allotment of federal money toward health care coverage continues to decrease and now may additionally affect millions of children and their families.  At a recent National Governors Association meeting, discussion centered around concern that federal funding for the State Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP) was about to run out.  This federal program covers over six million children in families that have too much income to qualify for Medicaid but not enough to buy private insurance.  CHIP has been successful since its creation in 1997 in reducing the number of uninsured children by approximately 25%.  
However, already in his budget this month, President Bush plans to reduce funds for coverage of children with family incomes exceeding twice the poverty level.  (A family of four is considered poor if its annual income is less than $20,650.)  The planned allotment for the program in the next 5 years is considerably less than what states would need to continue at current eligibility levels.  This decreased funding may not only result in exclusion of some eligible families, but will likely also increase premiums or reduce benefits like dental and vision care for current enrollees.  Immediate action needs to be taken as some states such as Minnesota and Mississippi have said that they will run out of funding by this summer.

As pediatricians, we can assist families in need by referring them to the following resources:

RESOURCES

Kids Get Care (preventive healthcare regardless of insurance)

http://depts.washington.edu/dbpeds
Select ‘Resources for Community’

Select ‘General’

Select ‘Kids Get Care - King County’

Mental Health Services

http://depts.washington.edu/dbpeds
Select ‘Resources for Community’

Select ‘Mental Health’

And that’s today’s Developmental/Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!

